Staff Senate Meeting Minutes
Tuesday June 14, 2011
Raburn Conference Room 

The regular meeting of the Staff Senate was called to order at 10:00 am on June 14, 2011.  The meeting was conducted in the Raburn Conference Room.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Members Present Were: Ethan Humphres, Jim Eubanks, Martha Frances Graham, James Burton, Keith Fields, Susan Freeman, Louise Huddleston, Randall Phifer, Amanda Sharp, George Sherrill, Melody Stewart, Melissa Thornton, Peggy Wingo, and Cindy Wood. 

Proxy: Pam Osborn for Joan Smith

I. Approval of Minutes from the May 9th meeting.

All present accepted and approved the minutes as presented.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Louise Huddleston and seconded by James Burton.  Motion passed.

II. Approval of Agenda

All present accepted the agenda as presented.  A motion to accept the agenda was made by Jim Eubanks and seconded by Amanda Sharp.  Motion passed.

III. Staff Senate President’s Report

a. Ethan Humphries addressed the Board before the vote for Division I took place and felt that our concerns were heard and taken into consideration.  It was decided that UNA would move in the direction of Division I.  One concern was the student athletic fee which was addressed by ruling that the student athletic fee would not exceed $8 per credit hour.  We greatly appreciate the opportunity to address our concerns with the Board of Trustees.

b. Dr. Alan Meddars and Mr. Mark Linder were invited to the meeting to comment on and discuss the vote to move towards Division I.  Both stressed that this was “not just an athletic move it is a University move.”  UNA will be establishing a Division I transition committee with members from campus and the community.  We will also be establishing a website probably called “Just the Facts” to get the correct and accurate information out to the university and the public about our transition into Division I athletics. There are benchmarks that have been established and will be on the website that must be met in order for us to keep moving towards Division I.

c. Kilby Ad Hoc Committee had a meeting on June 9th to get started and begin discussing how to move forward.  The committee leader Carole Maynard is looking at other laboratory schools in the country to see how they are run.  

d. The Board of Trustees approved 3% cost of living increase.  




IV. Unfinished Business

a. Staff Recognition Ad Hoc Committee-Committee members are currently using the results from the survey to develop criteria for a recognition program.  Jim Eubanks recommended that the deadline for the criteria be moved to the August meeting and everyone agreed.

b. Wellness Initiative Ad Hoc Committee- Discussed that a new chair needs to be appointed and whether or not to keep this on as a goal for 2009-10. It was discussed that there are other committees and people that deal with this issue on a regular basis. 

V. New Business 

a. Nominations are needed no later than the August meeting for Shared Governance Committee vacancies.  These nominations can be sent to Ethan Humphries.

VI. Discussion

a. Discussion on whether or not to have a member of Human Resources attend all meetings because so many of our issues would need HR input.  It was also discussed as to whether or not they would be considered a voting member.

b. In the coming meetings we will be discussing more about the Staff Senate bylaws because there are some things that will need to be updated.

c. Another issue that was discussed and will be discussed further at a later meeting was Shared Governance Committee memberships.  Staff seems to be thin on a few committees.  This is something that we would like to review.

d. Discussion needs to begin on what our goals for 2011-12 will be.  This needs to be done in the next couple of months so that we can begin working on them.

VII. Announcements

a. Campus Power Outage- Still no official word on when this will be.

b. Future 2011 Meeting Dates
July 11, 2011
August 8, 2011
September 12, 2011
October 10, 2011
November 14, 2011
December 12, 2011

VIII. Adjournment

Motion to adjourn was made by Jim Eubanks.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Martha Frances Graham
